
May 27, 2020 

St. Xavier’s Higher Secondary School, Bettiah 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

We are going through a critical period at the moment. The lockdown due to COVID-19, has 

affected everyone in all spheres of life and particularly the educational institutions. St Xavier’s 

Higher Secondary School, foreseeing the critical situation that was going to come and schools 

being delayed in starting the new academic year, from April 1, 2020, started online classes so 

that the students will benefit the maximum during this period. The response from the students 

to attend the online classes was very encouraging. The parents’ cooperation in this regard was 

praiseworthy. The teachers did an incredible job in taking online classes in spite of many 

difficulties.   

From June 1, 2020, we will again resume the online classes. So far we were using the NLP 

App for online classes. But due to some unavoidable circumstances we are going to close this 

app and introduce the new app. The new App is K12App Kindly download this App from the 

play store.  Login the App with the mobile number which you have given to the school. If you 

have already downloaded the K12App previously kindly uninstall it and install the new version 

of K12App. The rest the teachers will inform you regarding dos and don’ts. If any changes in 

your mobile number, please inform the school as early as possible. 

Parents/guardians please encourage and motivate your children to take active participation in 

the online classes and interact with the teachers. Please encourage to do the tasks at home 

during the free time that are given by the subject teachers. Please advise your wards to do self-

study. Do some extra reading during this lockdown period apart from attending online classes.  

Finally I would like to thank each one of you for your support, suggestions and encouragement 

and I hope to receive the same in the days to come.  

 

Fr. Richard D’Souza, S.J 

Principal 
 


